
Glendell Mine Modification 4 

 

Application: DA80/952Mod 4 

 

To Department of Planning 

 

We object to the modification on these grounds as listed below; 

1. Glencore at a CCC made comment to the fact of the Department of Planning advised 

Glencore that the modification would not be placed on public exhibition. The feedback we 

received from our representative and which would remove our right to make comment of 

the modification 

2. The above statement re-enforces the concern that the department has already approved 

this application and the comments of the community will not be taken seriously.  

3. The other concern is fact Glencore made this statement at a CCC, which would give the 

impression of perception that a deal was made prior to the presentation between the 

department and Glencore and the perception of possibility of dishonesty action could have 

taken place. 

4. The concern of the recent media release of the Garrison diary entries related to the 

massacre of aboriginal people in the area, in which was not found in the report presented by 

Glencore. 

5. The air quality report has not taken in account of the new NEPM standard of particulate 

matter and the fact that Camberwell is already in the exceedances of the Ambient air quality 

from data provided by the UHAQN which looks at the cumulative impact and there has been 

no improvement at all in the last number of years. 

6. The tank water which we require for drinking, is continually grey in colour from the amount 

of dust collected on the roof and as explained to us that Glencore is not responsible to clean 

our tank as it is not apart of the consent conditions. 

7. Camberwell is heavily impacted by Glencore operations and there is no provision in the 

consent conditions for acquistion on request, knowing the area in this village is exposed to 

the highest levels of PM10 possibly in that state. 

 

 

Regards 

 

 


